






 

LICKING 

REGIONAL 

EDUCATIONAL 

SERVICE 

CENTER 
  

145 N. QUENTIN ROAD 
NEWARK, OHIO 43055 
(P) 740-349-6084 
(F) 740-349-6107 
www.lcesc.org 

  

DALE LEWELLEN 
SUPERINTENDENT 
  
JULIO VALLADARES 
TREASURER 
  
  
GOVERNING BOARD 
  
MARC GUTHRIE, PRESIDENT 
JOSEPH SHANNON, VICE PRESIDENT 
MATTHEW CLARK 
ROBERT ESSEX 
FOREST YOCUM 
  

SCHOOL DISTRICTS 

  

C-TEC 
FRANKLIN 
GRANVILLE 
HEATH 
JOHNSTOWN-MONROE 
LAKEWOOD 
LICKING HEIGHTS 
LICKING VALLEY 
NEWARK 
NORTH FORK 
NORTHRIDGE 
SOUTHWEST LICKING 
TRI-VALLEY 
ZANESVILLE 

  

A VITAL LINK 

 

Making a 

difference 

together 

February 5, 2025 
 
Honorable Representative Brian Stewart 
Ohio House Finance Committee 
77 South High Street 
13th Floor 
Columbus, OH 43215 
 
Representative Stewart, 
 
RE: Junior Achievement’s Financial Literacy and Workforce Readiness Programming 

Initiative - State Budget Request  

On behalf of the Licking Regional Educational Service Center (ESC), I am writing to express 

our strong support for the joint state operating budget appropriation request, which, if 

approved, will significantly expand Junior Achievement’s programming, benefiting students, 

schools, and communities across our region. This investment is essential to ensuring that 

students gain the financial literacy, career readiness, and entrepreneurial skills needed to 

succeed in an evolving workforce. 

Through our partnership with Junior Achievement of Central Ohio, we have played a critical 

role in expanding JA’s reach into Licking and surrounding counties, making it possible to 

engage students in areas that had not previously been served. With the establishment of 

the JA Learning Center in Newark, students from multiple new districts—including 

Southwest Licking Local, Licking Valley Local and Northridge Local—now have access to 

immersive financial and career education programs. Additionally, districts that previously 

traveled to Columbus for JA programs can now transition to the Newark center, keeping 

students closer to home while opening opportunities for even more schools in counties 

such as Knox, Muskingum, and Coshocton to participate. Our organization has invested 

$40,000 per year to support the location manager position as a commitment to the benefit 

provided by the center. 

The requested budget appropriation will provide critical resources to sustain and grow 

these efforts, allowing Junior Achievement to fund staff, increase engagement across new 

districts, and serve as a model for future regional partnerships. Expanding this initiative will 

ensure that more students—regardless of their background or location—have access to the 

hands-on learning experiences that empower them to achieve more. 

On behalf of Licking Regional ESC, I strongly support this initiative and encourage others to 

invest in Junior Achievement’s expansion. Together, we can ensure that students in our 

region are prepared for successful futures in an increasingly competitive workforce. 

 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Dale Lewellen 
Superintendent 
Licking Regional Educational Service Center 
145 N. Quentin Road, Newark OH 43055 
dlewellen@lcesc.org 

740-349-6084 
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February 27th, 2025

Honorable Representative Brian Stewart  
Ohio House Finance Committee  
77 South High Street  
13th Floor  
Columbus, OH 43215 

Dear Representative Stewart,  

At the Career and Technology Education Centers (CTEC), we are committed to equipping students with the skills, 
knowledge, and hands-on experience necessary to succeed in the workforce. This is why we proudly support 
Junior Achievement (JA) and its efforts to expand programming through the joint state operating budget 
appropriation request. We strongly advocate for the inclusion of an amendment to HB 96 that would allocate 
$2.75 million per fiscal year to Junior Achievement. This crucial funding will enhance JA’s ability to deliver its 
impactful programs to a wider audience, ensuring that more students across our region benefit from 
comprehensive financial literacy, career readiness, and entrepreneurship education. 

JA’s programming complements CTEC’s mission to promote workforce development by bridging the gap 
between education and industry. Through immersive experiences like JA BizTown and JA Finance Park, students 
gain real-world insights into managing finances, exploring careers, and making informed decisions about their 
futures. These programs align with our vision of preparing individuals not just for jobs, but for lifelong learning 
and career growth. 

As our communities continue to evolve, we must ensure that students have access to educational opportunities 
that prepare them for in-demand careers. JA plays a critical role in this effort, and additional funding will allow 
them to serve even more students, strengthening our local workforce and economy. We fully support this 
request and encourage its approval to help expand JA’s reach and impact. 

Sincerely, 

Jayme Blackstone
Career Development Coordinator 
C-TEC





 
 

 

February 5, 2025  
  
  
Honorable Representative Brian Stewart  
Ohio House Finance Committee  
77 South High Street  
13th Floor  
Columbus, OH 43215  

Honorable Senator Jerry Cirino   
Ohio Senate Finance Committee  
Senate Building  
1 Capitol Square, First Floor 127  
Columbus, Ohio 43215  

  
RE: Junior Achievement’s Financial Literacy and Workforce Readiness Programming 
Initiative - State Budget Request   
On behalf of Muskingum Valley Educational Service Center (ESC), I am writing to express our 
strong support for the joint state operating budget appropriation request, which, if approved, will 
significantly expand Junior Achievement’s programming and impact students, schools, and 
communities across our region. Investing in hands-on, experiential education is critical to 
preparing students for Ohio’s evolving workforce, and Junior Achievement’s programs play a 
vital role in that mission.   
The requested budget appropriation will provide the resources necessary to sustain and expand 
these efforts, ensuring that students in our region—regardless of their background—have 
access to high-quality career readiness programs. Investing in Junior Achievement is an 
investment in Ohio’s future workforce, and we are excited to continue working together to 
provide students with the opportunities they need to achieve more.  
Muskingum Valley ESC is proud to have partnered with Junior Achievement to host JA Inspire 
in October 2024, bringing together students, educators, and local businesses for a career 
exploration event that connects students with real-world opportunities. This event provided 
students across our region with exposure to in-demand careers while helping employers engage 
with the future workforce. This type of programming is essential for ensuring students 
understand the pathways available to them and are equipped with the skills needed to succeed.  
Beyond JA Inspire, Junior Achievement’s commitment to workforce readiness, financial literacy, 
and entrepreneurship education aligns closely with Muskingum Valley ESC’s focus on 
developing strong school-to-career connections. Expanding JA’s reach into new districts will 
allow even more students to benefit from interactive, skills-based learning experiences that 
directly prepare them for their futures.  
  
Sincerely,  
 

 
 

Eastin Lewellen  
Director of Workforce Development  
Muskingum Valley Educational Service Center  


